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Project overview 

School Infrastructure NSW are upgrading Hastings Secondary College to support the student community. 
Hastings Secondary College comprises of the Port Macquarie Campus (PMC) and Westport Campus (WPC). 
The upgrade will involve works at both campuses. 

The Port Macquarie Campus upgrade will deliver new and upgraded learning spaces, new Technological and 
Applied Studies (TAS) facilities, new Creative and Performing Arts (CAPA) building, a redeveloped school 
entry, and a new shared use multi-sports facility in partnership with Police Citizens Youth Clubs (PCYC) NSW. 

The Westport Campus upgrade will deliver a relocated and upgraded administration office, new flexible 
learning spaces and a redeveloped school entry. 

Progress summary  

Westport Campus  

Building L at WPC has been completed and was handed over to the school for use from Day 1 Term 2. 
Building L includes a new reception area and entrance to the school, as well as new meeting rooms for staff 
at the school.  

In April 2023 asbestos remediation works were successfully completed in Building A. A clearance certificate 
was provided allowing demolition and refurbishment works to start in Building A, and this demolition work 
has now been completed. 

Port Macquarie Campus  

In November 2022, we informed the community about a modification to planning approval for the multi-
sports facility building. This modification request has now been approved by the NSW Department of 
Planning and Environment and works associated with the modification will start.  

The new CAPA building has seen significant progress. Formwork construction on the ground level has been 
completed and the installation of services is underway. Installation of structural steel and roof sheeting has 
also started. 
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Work hours will continue to be from 7 am to 6 pm, Monday to Friday, and 8 am to 1 pm on Saturdays. No work 
will take place on Sundays or on public holidays unless otherwise notified. 

Managing Construction Impacts  

School Infrastructure NSW plan for the likely impacts of the upgrade works on the local community, such as 
noise, vibration, dust, and traffic changes. We notify our neighbours before disruptive work takes place 
wherever possible. To learn more about how we manage construction impacts visit: 
edu.nsw.link/ConstructionImpacts.  

Demolition works will be undertaken by hand. Rubble and waste materials will be loaded into small loader 
trucks for removal inside the site and all vehicles will be covered before exiting the site. Dust suppression 
will be in place including wetting down.  

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority. Thank you for 
your cooperation during this important work. 

How can I stay up to date? 

Follow this link to access the project webpage edu.nsw.link/HastingsSC or scan the QR code 
to the right.   

If you have any queries or concerns about this project, you can contact School Infrastructure 
NSW on schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au, or during business hours on 1300 482 651.  
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